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Whatõs Happening This Month? 

GARS Meeting, Tuesday, August 19, 2014 

7:00pm in the Workshop, GardenHouse, Atlanta Botanical Garden 

404-663-4018, gadawgs1@msn.comBy Melissa Cobb,  

O program for August will be Wayne Juers speaking on "Perennials with ur 

Roses".  Born and raised in the Bronx, NY, Wayne was bitten by the horticulture bug when his 

maternal grandmother, whose yard was all willow trees, had him stick a branch into the ground 

and it miraculously rooted.  He and his grandmother continued to work with different plants, 

rooting them, and watching them grow.  Wayne attended a special high school in Queens, NY, 

that offered an agriculture program.  From there he entered a landscape design program at a two 

year college in Cobleskill, NY, and went on to the University of Georgia where he received a BS 

in Ornamental Horticulture and one in Ag Education.  He taught horticulture at Cherokee High 

School.  In 1979 he began a 30-year career at Pike Family Nurseries where he developed training 

programs from Orientation to Manager Training.  Wayne has trained over 500 people to become 

Georgia Certified Plant Professionals, and he continues to train students to take the state test.  His 

yard, in which he allows his students to train, has over 350 plant species.  In 2008 Wayne started 

a company called the Garden Specialist Plant Doctor, a specialty landscape design and 

installation company in Roswell, GA. He also taught at Chattahoochee Tech in Acworth, until 

after two years the company began to demand his full attention.  

Over his 40 years in horticulture Wayne has been recognized by his colleagues with 

many awards from Young Nurseryman of the Year in 1981 and then Nurseryman of the Year in 

1993, and Educator of the year in 2010.  He has served on many different boards and committees 

with state and local horticultural societies.  He just finished his term as chairman of the Georgia 

Green Industry Association and is glad he can get back to focusing on his company.  His passion 

for plants and creativity with both woody and herbaceous plants has inspired many a gardener.  

 

From the President 

By Barry J. McCasland, M.D., Consulting Rosarian, 404-550-9776, bmccas@aol.com 

Greetings, fellow rosarians.  It seems like just last month 

I was bragging about how fine my garden looked, completely free 

of blackspot, and in the peak of its first real summer bloom cycle.  

Within days of writing that column, some uninvited guests showed 

up:  spider mites.  They hit hard, too, and just as I was leaving for 

a weekôs vacation in Rhode Island.  They seem to be under better 

control now, but the damage is done.  I have been adding TetraSan 

to my spray mix since mid-June, but it appears I need a more 

aggressive approach next year.  Additionally, my plants are not 

as tall as last year, and Iôve had fewer basal breaks.  My 

hybrid tea beds are in their fifth growing season, and I have 

yet to add any lime.  I definitely plan to send a bunch of soil 

samples for analysis this fall so I can get a huge head start 

fixing any pH or mineral problems that I may find.  If 
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anyone new to rose growing is unsure about how and where to send soil samples for 

analysis, please contact a Consulting Rosarian.  Itôs a very valuable and inexpensive service 

available to all Georgia residents.  

As soon as I finish this column, I plan to meet with my neighbor, Jeannie.  She sent 

me a text message last night that reads, ñRose emergency.  Please respond.ò  She is the head 

science teacher at a local private school, and noticed some diseased roses in the schoolôs 

garden.  She thinks it might be fungus, but I will check it out for her later today, dutiful 

Consulting Rosarian that I am.  Iôll let you know what I find.  See yôall at the meeting on 

August 19
th
 at the Botanical Garden. 

 

The Rose Calendar for  2014

Aug 19 Greater Atlanta RS meeting, 7:00pm, ABG:  ñPerennials with Rosesò 

Sep 16 Greater Atlanta RS meeting, 7:00pm, ABG 

Sep 26 Deadline for Roses in Review, www.arsmodernroses.org  

Oct 1  Deep South District Photo Contest entries due, Stephen Hoy, hoy127@cox.net 

Oct 11 Greater Gwinnett RS Rose Show, Bogan Park, Buford.  Contact Sara Coleman, 678-432-4792, 

alsara.coleman@att.net. 

Oct 15-20 ARS Fall National Convention & Rose Show, Tyler, TX .  www.rose.org/tylerconvention, 

or contact Jeff Ware, execdirector@ars-hq.org  

Oct 21 Greater Atlanta RS meeting, 7:00pm, ABG  

Oct 31-Nov2 DSD Fall Convention & Rose Show, Gainesville, FL.  Contact Jean Stream, 352-591-

4474, streamj@gmail.com 

Nov 18 Greater Atlanta RS meeting, 7:00pm, ABG 

Dec 13 Greater Atlanta RS holiday party 

Jan 9-11 Carolina & Deep South District Mid-Winter Meeting, Savannah, GA 

Jun 11-14, 2015 ARS Spring & Mini -Miniflora Convention & Rose Show, Columbus, OH 

Sep 9-13, 2015  ARS Fall National Convention & Rose Show, Syracuse, NY 
 

 

August in the Rose Garden 

By Bobbie Reed, Master Rosarian, 770-979-4237, berdks@mindspring.com 

Observe ð What's happening in your garden?  Are your roses getting enough rain?  It doesn't take 

long in 90° heat for roses to wilt, especially those in pots, and weôve had plenty of days above 

90°, even though we broke three low temperature records in July.  Are the spider mites 

overrunning your roses?  Look for stippled yellow, bronze, or grayish foliage or tiny webs, 

especially near the bottom of the bush, and act quickly, since spider mites can kill a rose in just a 

few days. 

Water ð Roses need lots of water!  July's pop-up thunderstorms may have allowed lawns to green 

up or to remain dry.  The showers were quite variable ï local July rainfalls ranged from less than 

one inch in Dallas to over five inches in Watkinsville.  Overall rainfall was 37% short for the 

month, and we're still 20% short for the year.  Water as needed, but be sure to observe watering 

restrictions.  As you water, wash the underside of lower leaves to keep spider mites at bay. 

Feed ð Keep feeding your bushes so they'll have energy for now and more in reserve once cooler 

weather returns.  August is an ideal time to add organic fertilizers (especially if youôll be cutting 

http://www.arsmodernroses.org/
mailto:hoy127@cox.net
mailto:alsara.coleman@att.net
http://www.rose.org/tylerconvention
mailto:execdirector@ars-hq.org
mailto:streamj@gmail.com
mailto:berdks@mindspring.com


 

 
3 

 

back this month for better fall blooms), like alfalfa tea, Purely Organic, Mills Magic Rose Mix, 

Milorganite, or whatever your favorite "witches' brew" may be.  Organics release their nitrogen 

slowly, so they won't burn roots, but will be available for the fall's return to active growing.  They 

also feed the creatures in the soil and help to maintain the pH balance.  Speaking of pH, weôve 

recently found some bushes that werenôt growing well, and found that the pH for these plants was 

too low, just since March, when they were last checked.  When it rains a lot, or you water pots a 

lot, it can change the pH in your soil ï so donôt forget to test at least once a year!  

Spray ð If  you use fungicides, spray regularly to stay ahead of fungal infections.  Apply 

fungicides at 7-10 day intervals to prevent infections.  When blackspot gets out of control 

(afternoon thunderstorms and high humidity will make it worse), shorten the spray interval to 3-5 

days for a couple of weeks, and change chemicals periodically.  Use insecticides sparingly, but 

add a miticide like Avid or Tetrasan to your spray regimen as needed.  Use a pressurized (pump-

up or battery) rather than a hose-end sprayer to get the most bang for your bucks and effort, and 

mix fresh chemicals each time you spray; leftover chemicals won't be effective.  Spray in the cool 

of the day to prevent chemical burn on foliage, and heat stress on you. 

Deadhead & Cut Back ð Remove dead flowers immediately to encourage the next bloom cycle, 

cutting just above the first 5-leaflet leaf.  Cut back if you find rose bushes showing delayed 

damage from our last winter (see Ryanôs article on page 4).  For better fall roses, cut your bushes 

back by about one-quarter in middle to late August.  Cutting back in August will stimulate 

growth, promote blooms on strong stems (not on the twiggy ends of canes they may be trying to 

bloom on now) at eye level (unless you're 10' tall, it's hard to see that last bloom on Mr. Lincoln!) 

and help you to be ready for the Gwinnett rose show on October 11 and the DSD Rose Show on 

November 1.  Big roses will take 40 to 60 days from cut-back to bloom, depending on the number 

of petals; minis take from 30 to 45 days. 

Enjoy ð Stop and smell your roses, cut some for the house and to share.  And stay cool! 

 

Consulting Rosarian Corner 

By Sara Coleman 678-432-4792, alsara.coleman@att.net , Consulting Rosarian, 

Calling all GARS members and non-members!  The American Rose Societyôs 

annual Roses in Review (a list of newer roses to be reviewed for how well they are doing in 

your garden) is now on the web at www.arsmodernroses.org.  Select ñRoses in Reviewò.  This 

site is ready for us to log on and do our review of the roses that we grow.  Everyone is eligible 

to do this; the more participants, the better the ratings.  So letôs take a few minutes and do the 

review. 

Please continue to share your ñrose knowledgeò with other rosarians.   Mentoring is so 

important for our new members.  This is considered a slow time for rose growing, but not for rose 

learning.  The more information we share the stronger they/we will become. 

 

Weather Word 

By Ryan Tilley, Master Rosarian, ñMeteorologist Supremeò, 770-517-9011, wtilley598@aol.com 

The forecasts of an El Niño event developing later this summer continue to be spot 

on, as all indicators appear to favor a moderate event from early fall through next spring.  But 

for now there has been a bit of a change as a large cold upper level trough dominates the 

eastern half of the United States with temperatures and precipitation below normal, a nice change 

from the hot weather we had in the second half of July.  This feature will continue through the 
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August Weather Outlook 

A= above normal temp eratures    A= above normal precipitation  

B = below normal temp erature s     B = below normal precipitation  

first week of August, which is why I do not buy the August Outlook from the National Weather 

Service (see map below).  It might get hot the second half of August, but it is unlikely the month 

will average hotter than normal.  So enjoy the near-record temps that we are having. 

Tropical activity has been slow so far and if the El Niño develops on schedule, it will stay 

that way.   But that does not mean that any particular tropical storm or hurricane cannot make 

landfall in the United States.  The chances are just a bit lower than normal.  The Pacific, however, 

should still continue to be quite active for the rest of the summer.  

 

             Avg        Avg         Avg 

Aug 15             High       Low    Rainfall  
Atlanta    90 69  3.66 

Alpharetta  87 65  4.12 

Athens   91 69  3.70 

Blairsville  83 60  4.42 

Columbus 91 71  3.73 

Helen  85 63  5.56 

Macon  92 70  3.63 

Rome  87 66  4.02 

Savannah 90  72 7.46 

 

 

 

 

Delayed Die-Back in Roses 

By Ryan Tilley, Master Rosarian, 770-517-9011, wtilley598@aol.com 

Remember the Polar Vortex?  Well, except for a few cool nights over the past few 

weeks, it has pretty much retreated back into the high latitudes.  But its effects are still being felt.  

Back in late December, January, and February, we had huge swings in temperatures from the 60s 

and even 70s to a plunge down near zero.  Our roses never had time to gradually enter their 

resting phase, which occurs when temperatures gradually get colder in November and December 

and then stay cold for much of the winter.  In this state, roses are much less susceptible to cold 

weather damage.  And it is the roses that do not readily enter this resting phase that typically 

show the most winter damage.  If temperatures are on a roller-coaster from warm to cold in a 

given winter, you can always expect to find a bit more cold damage in your rose garden.  

Why did we not see this damage when we did our late winter pruning?  The reason is that 

the damage was done over the spring, because there was still enough energy left in the bush to try 

to grow new canes and even bloom.  Then, once the weather got hot, as it has the past few weeks, 

and the roses were stressed, the damaged canes were unable to carry water and nutrients from the 

roots to produce new growth.  This is when you start seeing the reddish or yellowish 

discolorations and the blackening of some canes.  The rose bush is ridding itself of the useless 

canes in preparation for growing new ones. 

When this happens, you must prune the damaged canes down to where the 

pith inside the cane is nice and white and able to support new growth.  This might 

mean cutting a few inches off the cane, or it could mean cutting off the entire cane 

down to the bud union.  At this point, if the bud union was not damaged, new 

canes will emerge to replace the damaged ones.  If you leave the damaged canes 

on the plant, the rose bush will waste energy trying to grow new canes from the 

damaged canes.  All that will result is weak, unproductive growth at best.  I have 

included a few pictures of roses in my garden that are showing severe delayed die-

back from this yearôs savage winter. 

The óSedonaô tree rose [photo right] looked fine three weeks ago.  But as of 
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on July 17, one huge cane is rapidly dying back.  Notice all the leaves on the left 

side of the tree rose are yellow.  This is the part of the rose that is dying back from 

winter damage.  A few days after I took this picture, the cane was totally dead.  

The pink hybrid tea óAffirmô [photo right] came back fairly well, but as you can see, 

a large cane has also suddenly started dying back.  A few other roses in my garden 

have die-back as well.  The best you can hope for is that only a few canes will be 

affected and the bush will survive and hopefully thrive in the future.  But 

sometimes the bush will continue dying back and by August the entire bush may 

be a goner.  Donôt be surprised if a few roses bite the dust this summer.  It is 

nothing you have done wrong. 

There have been many times that all the canes were severely damaged on a 

rose bush.  I have cut them all off, leaving just the bud union.  Then, if the bud 

union was healthy, in a few short weeks there were many new canes that began 

growing.  By the end of the summer these roses had almost completely renewed 

themselves to the point where you would never know there had been any damage at all. 

Of course, if the bud union was severely damaged, then only weak canes will grow and it 

is time to dig up the entire bush and plant a new one.  This is why we put winter protective mulch 

over the bud union, to make sure that even when all the canes are damaged, the bud union will 

survive to grow a brand new rose bush.  Even with this mulch, some bushes may succumb to a 

really cold winter or devastating late March or April hard freeze.  Even very hardy roses can be 

affected.  In my garden, óVeteransô Honorô is reliably the hardiest rose that I grow.  But this year, 

even it suffered heavy damage and is just now putting on some good growth.  Many reliable roses 

in your gardens may be doing the same thing. 

Sometimes it does not even have to be winter to have some of this damage.  Several years 

back, October and November were unusually warm, until a massive cold outbreak occurred right 

around Thanksgiving.  I put the protective mulch on and thought I had made it through the winter 

unscathed.  But the following May, canes started dying back one by one.  I kept cutting back 

bushes right into July, when it became obvious that some of the bushes were not going to survive.  

Even some of my toughest bushes like óBig Benô were goners, or so I thought. 

I did leave a few large bushes in the ground because I was tired of digging up roses at 

that point.  They did not grow much the rest of the year, but to my surprise, somehow started 

growing the next year, even though I did not bother to winter-protect them.  I was simply going to 

replace them the next year.  To my extreme shock, these bushes completely grew back.  One of 

them, óAffirmô, has become a great bush.  Another one, óBronze Starô, was severely damaged for 

the second time this year and will have to grow back again.  This time, I will give it longer before 

I think about removing it.  But I do wonder, what would have happened if I had given all of the 

severely damaged roses more time?  I guess I will never know. 

So heed these lessons as you cut back damaged bushes.  Sometimes they may indeed be 

goners.  But if you really like a bush and it is too late to plant a new one, give it some time and 

some tender loving care before you dig it up.  

 

On the Outside Looking In 

By Sara Coleman 678-432-4792, alsara.coleman@att.net , Consulting Rosarian, 

I am sitting on my deck in the late afternoon and looking at my rose garden.  The first 

flush of blooms have come and gone.  This is late in the summer and the roses are not as plentiful 

or as beautiful, but I still have some blooms.  As I admire the blooms that remain, it reminds me 

of how I watched my daughter grow from a tiny 7lb 8oz baby girl into the beautiful woman, wife, 
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and mother she is today.  I began to think of roses as children, because I think we take care of 

them basically the same way.  

When I discovered I was expecting a baby, I went to the doctor to make sure our child 

was healthy.  I took my vitamins, ate healthy, exercised, read all of the books that I could find, 

and also talked to my friends who were already parents.  After my daughter was born we learned 

how to take care of her by giving her all of the essentials that babies need: food, water, bathing, 

changing, teaching, and most of all, love. 

When we decide we want a rose to go into our garden, we basically do the same things 

that we do before and after a child is born.  We decide what kind of rose bush we would like for 

our garden by reading rose magazines and talking to our friends.  Once we decide, we prep the 

soil, go to the nursery or order on line from one of the reputable nursery catalogues.  We bring 

our rose home and plant it in a well-conditioned hole.  We water, feed, mulch, give it vitamins, 

spray to ward off dangerous bugs and diseases, talk to it, love it, and watch it grow into a lovely 

rose. 

Yes, I would say children are like roses, or should I say, roses are like children.  We 

protect, we make sure they are healthy.  We share them with family and friends.  We watch our 

children grow into lovely people, just like we watch our roses grow to give us lovely blooms. 

 

2014 Deep South District Photo Contest 

By Stephen Hoy, Deep South District Photo Contest Chair, hoy127@cox.net 

Many apologies to those who have patiently waited for me to forward information 

about the upcoming photo contest.  The contest will essentially remain the same as last year. The 

one distinct difference will be a reduction in the number of awards given.  Also, due to my 

procrastination, the entry deadline will be extended to October 1, 2014. 

Contest Rules 

1.  Contestants may enter up to three images per Class. Multiple entries of the same rose variety 

within the same Class are not allowed. 

2.  Photos must be submitted in JPEG image format. 

3.  Images must be taken by an amateur photographer who is a member of the ARS and living in 

the Deep South District, or a member of a local Rose Society located in the DSD. 

4.  Digital images that have won awards in previous ARS or DSD photography contests are not 

eligible. 

5.  Images must be identified by their ARS approved exhibition name. 

6.  Identify each image submitted by its Class and ARS approved exhibition name. Ex: Class 8 - 

Abraham Darby. 

7.  Email questions/entries to Stephen Hoy: hoy127@cox.net. Include your name, home address, 

and phone number. 

8.  ENTRIES MUST BE RECEIVED BY OCTOBER 1, 2014. 

9.  Receipt of entries will be confirmed by email. 

Classes 

#1:  One Hybrid Tea or Grandiflora - one bloom per stem, no side buds permitted, exhibition 

stage, no single-flowered cultivars. 

#2:  Hybrid Tea or Grandiflora Spray  - must have two or more blooms. Single petalled HTs or 

GRs allowed. 

#3:  One fully open Hybrid Tea or Grandiflora  - one bloom per stem, no side buds 

permitted, stamens must be visible. Single petalled HTs or GRs allowed. 

#4:  One Floribunda - one bloom per stem, no side buds permitted, most perfect phase of 

beauty. 

mailto:hoy127@cox.net
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The Gold Medal winning 
arrangement in the show was Ə@
Delightful Surprise Ɗ Turquoise 
EaqqhmfrƐ+ ax Fdnqfhd Cdsshmatqm 

#5:  Floribunda or Polyantha Spray - must have two or more blooms. 

#6:  Old Garden Rose - one bloom per stem or spray, side buds permitted. Entries must be 

submitted with date of introduction. Two awards will be given; Dowager Queen for roses 

introduced before 1867 and Victorian Award for roses introduced in 1867 or later and for 

unknown date of introduction. 

#7:  Shrub Rose - Classic Shrubs (H Kordesii, H Moyesii, H Rugosa, or H Musk) or Modern 

Shrubs, one bloom per stem or spray, side buds permitted. No David Austin roses (see Class 

#8). 

#8:  David Austin Roses - one bloom per stem or spray, side buds permitted. Must be a David 

Austin introduction. 

#9:  Climber  - Large Flowered Climbers, Hybrid giganteas, Ramblers, and Hybrid wichuranas, 

one bloom per stem or spray, side buds permitted. 

#10:  Species Roses - one bloom per stem or spray, side buds allowed. See Modern Roses, ARS 

Handbook for Selecting Roses, Offical List of Approved Exhibition Names for Exhibitors 

and Judges, or visit  www.helpmefindroses.com.  

#11:  One Miniature - one bloom per stem, no side buds permitted, exhibition stage, no single-

flowered cultivars. 

#12:  One Miniflora - one bloom per stem, no side buds permitted, exhibition stage, no single-

flowered cultivars. 

#13:  Minature or Miniflora Spray  - must have two or more blooms. Single petalled cultivars 

allowed. 

#14:  One fully open Miniature or Miniflora  - one bloom per stem, no side buds permitted, 

stamens must be visible. Single petalled cultivars allowed. 

#15:  Any Arrangement - ANY class of rose. Must include arranger's name and name of roses. 

#16:  Macro Photography - any part of a rose photographed at extreme close range, may include 

insects. 

#17:  Abstract or Impressionist Photography - a photo having non-objective, design, form, or 

content of a rose(s) or any part of a rose.  May be digitally manipulated. 

#18:  The Rose Garden - a photo taken of a garden prominently featuring roses. 

#19:  Novice Class - any rose photo from an entrant who has not previously won an award (1st, 

2nd, 3rd, or Honorable Mention) from a DSD or ARS Photo Contest. 

 

Roses in the Garden State 
By Bobbie Reed, Master Rosarian, 770-979-4237, berdks@mindspring.com 

Our summer travels this year led us to the sixteenth American Rose 

Society Mini & Miniflora Rose Convention, in Mt. Laurel, NJ. 

The weekend began with an arrangements seminar hosted by Lew Shupe 

and Gary Barlow, featuring two different arrangement categories, Oriental 

freestyle and modern free form.  We practiced making miniature designs of each 

type with roses and line material provided for the workshop; some of these 

designs wound up with blue ribbons in the show the next day.  We also had the 

opportunity to purchase some ñslightly usedò arrangements containers.  What 

fun!  

The 120 attendees included both of the announced candidates for ARS 

Vice President in 2015, Sam Jones and Bob Martin, as well as the current ARS 

President, Jolene Adams, and ARS VP, Pat Shanley.  The farthest-traveled 

attendee was Dawn Eagle, former editor of the New Zealand Rose Annual; we 

first met her at an Atlanta area rose meeting a decade or so ago.  We had lots of 

good conversations with folks from all around the country, covering a lot of 

different topics, from bees to quilts to relocating a garden (from New York to 

http://www.helpmefindroses.com/
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ƌSoroptimist Internationalƍ+
[above] hybridized by 
Frank Benardella, and 
ƌIncognitoƍ+ Zadknv\
hybridized by Dennis 
Bridges [photo from Heirloom 

Roses] 

The Frank Benardella trophy-winning roses include 'Renegade', 'Bee's 
Jmddr&+ Rnqnoshlhrs Hmsdqm`shnm`k&+ &Inx&+ &Cq- Snllx B`hqmr&+ &Sx&+ ƌDchrsn& 
Won by Mike & Sally Wrightstone 

Florida) to arrangements and old garden roses, convention fundraising, editing a newsletter, and 

even the politics of the upcoming ARS elections.  

The rose show was small, but there were 

good roses.  I was judging on the ñverificationò team, 

double-checking the roses on their way to the head 

table.  That means we saw every winning rose, 

including the trophy entries ï think of checking the 

identity and classification of every rose in a 24-rose 

basket.  The show was well-organized and judging 

moved quickly.   There were some familiar names 

among the winners, like Bob & Sandy Lundberg 

(who won the Top Gun trophy, nine perfect roses), 

but new names as well from among (relatively) local 

exhibitors.  There were about 80 arrangements, too, by 

some excellent designers.  

We learned which roses were added to the Mini Rose Hall of Fame this year, 

óSoroptimist Internationalô and óIncognitoô.  Hall of Fame winners must have performed well 

for at least 20 years, so these are good roses.  Normally there would be an announcement of 

the ARS Award of Excellence winners, but sadly there werenôt any this year.  The Convention 

honored the work of Frank Benardella, a noted mini rose hybridizer and former ARS 

President; he is no longer with us, but his widow and daughters were there for the first 

presentation of the national Frank Benardella Trophy.  Everyone took home a rose hybridized 

by Frank Benardella, óShow Stopperô.  

Then there was the garden tour.  We love garden 

tours!  We visited the garden of Tom Mayhew, Master 

Rosarian and master photographer.  He loves to have 

birds in his garden, and we were struck by the fabulous 

six foot tall cardinal flowers (Lobelia cardinalis) [photo 

left] planted in his rose garden to attract hummingbirds.  

He also shared his set-up for photographing 

hummingbirds in flight, plus hand-outs on deer fences and 

irrigation problems.  Later we went to the home of Bill & 

Kathy Kozemchak [photo below right].  Iôd seen their 

gardens before in photos, but itôs always different in 

person.  A rabbit greeted us, then fled, and it was clear that 

grandchildren are frequent visitors to the 

roses.  The garden specializes in ramblers 

and climbers, which made other plants 

seem small.  Bill discussed his roses with 

visitors and shared cuttings (and bags and 

wet paper towels in which to transport 

them).  That wasnôt surprising; heôs always 

generous with his roses ï we have a rose he gave us several years ago after 

admiring it at previous conventions.  We got to bond with our ñbus captainò 

over old garden roses (we like) and critters (we donôt), and Don had long 

conversations with Laura Pfender, the new director of development for ARS.  

We have several more conventions coming up in the next year or so.  

The DSD Convention will be in Gainesville, FL, October 31-November 2.  The 

2015 ARS Spring Convention will be in Columbus, OH, in June, doubling as 
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the Mini convention for 2015.  The 2015 ARS Fall Convention will  be held in September at 

Syracuse, NY.  As always, I encourage everyone to attend any convention they can.  The roses 

are great, the opportunity to learn about roses is important, and the nice people you meet make it 

all special.   

 

Local Notes 

Marti Slemmer, a former GARS member from New Jersey, passed away in late July at her new 

home in Lakeland, FL.  She is also the sister of Diane Snyder.  Please keep Diane and the rest of 

Martiôs family in your thoughts and prayers. 

Wendy Tilley is at home continuing her recovery from knee replacement surgery.  Itôs a long, 

slow process, we hear, and we wish her well. 

 

A Thesis Study on Rose Rosette Disease 

By Dr. David Zlesak, University of Wisconsin  

Graduate student Patrick Di Bello is working on his M.S. 

thesis studying various aspects of the virus leading to RRD (variation of 

the virus, transmission via mites, etc.).  His major advisor is Dr. Ioannis 

E. Tzanetakis who first reported characterizing the virus leading to RRD 

http://vir.sgmjournals.org/content/92/7/1727.full   Latest factsheet: 

http://www.uaex.edu/publications/pdf/FSA-7579.pdf.   

Patrick would like to receive samples of RRD from different 

places to compare the sequence of the virus to see how similar or variable 

it is in different places. He asked if we could send him about 20 grams of infected leaf tissue 

(that's not too large ï basically one good sized broom will more than do).  I asked him if 

there is a timeframe he would like them, and he said as people have them would do.  He'll 

be able to run the samples over time as things come in.  

He would like submitters to include the location as closely as possible and the 

cultivar it is found on.  If you have more than one cultivar it is on and are willing to send 

samples from a few different cultivars, that would be greatly appreciated.  If you have 

GPS coordinates that would be great, but if not one's address should work and he can 

estimate from there.  

Please prepare them as one would a typical sample being sent for diagnosis to a 

disease clinic or shipping rose cuttings to a friend in the mail.  Typically, moistening 

paper towels or newspapers and squeezing hard to remove any excess moisture so it is just 

damp is perfect.  Loosely wrap your plant samples in it and put it in a sealable plastic bag 

so they don't dry out.  It would also be greatly appreciated if you would ship them priority 

mail so they can get to him relatively quickly and not sit over a weekend.  

He is very grateful for our assistance.  Our help will go a long ways in helping 

understand the diversity of the virus and learning if there are trends for different strains in 

different parts of the country.  Please contact him at: pldibell@uark.edu if you are able to 

help and he'll guide you through the process including the appropriate permit.  

Publisherôs note: Please send samples in sealed, air-tight bags to prevent contamination.  

From the August 2014 issue of ARS & You , the American Rose Society newsletter for local society 

members, Sue Tiffany, Publisher, Mary Hext, Editor.   

http://vir.sgmjournals.org/content/92/7/1727.full
http://www.uaex.edu/publications/pdf/FSA-7579.pdf
mailto:pldibell@uark.edu


 

 
10 

 

The Minutes ð July 15, 2014 
By Peggy Spencer, Secretary, espencers800@gmail.com  

Barry McCasland opened the meeting and thanked everyone for the success of the 

Rose Show and the picnic.  He also announced that the many copies of rose catalogs and 

American Rose magazines were donated by Elizabeth Hall, and anyone is welcome to take some 

of them home.  One major push this year is for donations for prizes and to cover the cost of the 

Rose Show.  Barry was successful in obtaining $250 from Novant Health, and $550 from the 

CEO of Quickrete.  He encourages each member to go to businesses and ask for donations, 

stressing that often companies like to donate to fundraisers.  Chris Woods has the GARS business 

card template on his computer and was asked to share it so that members can make cards to pass 

on to businesses or individuals that they contact for donations. 

Henry Everett presented the Treasury report.  There is now a balance of $4,304 in the 

treasury.  After bills for the Rose Show were paid, the show ended up costing GARS $93.21, 

however with the donations which Barry just obtained, the show will be in the black.  

Sara Coleman, Consulting Rosarian Chair, thanked the other Consulting and Master 

Rosarians for mentoring new members and for their help at the Rose Show. Walt Reed will speak 

on the safe use of chemicals on August 25 at South Metro.  This is a required credit for 

Consulting Rosarians.  He will also present it again in Gainesville, FL, at the Deep South District 

Convention.  Nan Frost, a new Consulting Rosarian, shared her tip about fertilizer: N (Up), P 

(Down), K (All Around). ñUp, down, all aroundò reminds us that the nitrogen helps the leaves, 

the phosphorous helps the roots, and the potassium helps all parts of the rose plant. 

Kitsy Mostellar is the new American Rose Society Director of Region 3 (Alabama, 

Florida, Georgia, Mississippi, and Tennessee).  She will sit on the board and stay in touch with 

other rose societies.  She reminded us that a gift to ARS in memory of a friend or to the Patron 

program is really appreciated and can be designated for gardens, operations, etc. 

Melissa Cobb introduced our speaker, Megan McCarthy.  Megan has been the Atlanta 

Botanical Gardens chef for five years, has appeared on HLN television, and is sponsored by 

Marieôs Salad Dressing. She teaches cooking classes. At 82 (not really!), her goal tonight was to 

help us get super foods into our 

diets. Megan actually cooked her 

signature Quinoa Salad and her 

Berry Green Smoothie which were 

both delicious. Megan is very 

knowledgeable, and she is a very 

entertaining speaker whose 

presentation was spiked with humor.  

She teaches classes at the new 

Strippaggio at Emory Point if 

anyone is interested in signing up. 

Our next meeting will be on 

Tuesday, August 19, at 7:00 p.m.. 

The meeting was adjourned.  

 

 

  Cnmƍs enqfds+ ctdr `qd 

half off these prices for the 

rest of the year!  
  

The Greater Atlanta Rose Society 

2014 Membership Form 

Name(s) ____________________________________________________________  

Nickname(s), if applicabl e _____________________________________________ 

Address ____________________________________________________________  

City ____________________________________________ Zip _________ -______ 

Phone (H) ________________ (W) ___________________ (C) _____________ ___ 

E-mail Address ______________________________________________________  

GARS Regular Membership Dues (Per Household)     $25 _____ 

I would like to support GARS and become a Sponsoring Member     $50+ _____  
 

I prefer receiving the full -color GARS newslette r, The Phoenix , by e-mail. _____  

     OR, I prefer receiving a black & white copy of The Phoenix  by U.S. Mail  

                         and agree to pay $10 extra  (to cover the cost of postage).  _____  
 

H `l `m @ldqhb`m Qnrd Rnbhdsx 'Ə@QRƐ( ldladq9 Xdr ^^_ No ____. 

I want GARS to register me in the Four -Month ARS Trial Membership: Yes ____  
 

Number of rose bushes in my garden: ______ . Member of GARS since: ___ ___ 
                   (year)  

L`jd bgdbj o`x`akd sn ƏF@QRƐ `mc enqv`qc sn9 

Henry Everett, Treasurer  

2690 Gleneagles Drive, Tucker, GA 30084 -2419 
 

For more information about GARS or our events, please call VP of Membership Emily Landrum 
at 770-842-5691 or e-mail at www.jl2ew@bellsouth.net, or check our website at 
www.atlantarose.org. 

mailto:espencers800@gmail.com
javascript:;
http://www.jl2ew@bellsouth.net/
http://www.atlantarose.org/
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Additional Rose Resources 

 

American Rose Society, PO Box 30,000, Shreveport, LA  71130, phone 318-938-5402.  Annual dues are 

$49, or $46 for those 65 or older.  Three-year memberships are $140; associate memberships and family  

memberships are available at a discount.  A four month trial membership is available for only $10.  Membership 

benefits include the bimonthly American Rose Magazine, the American Rose Annual, and the Handbook for 

Selecting Roses.  Specialty bulletins including OGR & Shrub Gazette, Mini/Miniflora Rose Bulletin, Exhibitorsô 

Quarterly, Singularly Beautiful Roses, and Rose Arrangers' Bulletin, are available free to members only on the ARS 

website, to help you further explore the world of roses.           ARS Website:  www.ars.org 
 

The Deep South District Bulletin is the quarterly publication of the Deep South District of the ARS.  It is provided 

electronically to all ARS and local rose society members in the district who have valid e-mail addresses on record, 

either directly from ARS or from your local newsletter editor.  If you do not have e-mail capability black & white print 

copies of The Bulletin are available for $10 per year.  To receive the print version of The Bulletin, mail a check for $10 to 

the DSD Treasurer, Ed Easom, at 18501 Turtle Drive, Lutz, FL 33549-4461.   

DSD Bulletin e-mail:  berdks@mindspring.com                                               DSD Website: www.deepsouthdistrict.org  

Need Help With Your Roses? 

Our society is fortunate to have a number of members who have been trained and certified as Consulting 

Rosarians and Master Rosarians  by the American Rose Society.  These members are available for advice and 

consultation by phone, by e-mail, or in your garden at no charge.  Please call on any of them whenever you need help 

with your roses.   Weôre eager to talk to you! 
Inside Perimeter 

Anna Davis   404-843-8385 annadrose@att.net Atlanta 
Nan Frost  678-358-7855 nan@nanfrost.com  Atlanta 
Tim Harper  404-622-1841 tjharpr@aol.com  Atlanta 
John Keller  404-351-0110 jjakeller@gmail.com Smyrna 
Stan Leacock   770-833-2569 stan-l@att.net  Northlake/Tucker 
Barry McCasland 404-550-9776 bmccas@aol.com Hapeville 
Michael Rooks 404-622-1841 tjharpr@aol.com  Atlanta 

North 

David Baker  770-449-6407 bakerds21@aol.com Alpharetta 

Cathy Farmer  770-928-2333 duancath@bellsouth.net Woodstock 
Bruce Gillett  770-425-3253 bgillett@comcast.net Marietta 

Kitsy Mostellar  770-980-1680 kmostellar@juno.com Marietta/East Cobb 

Ryan Tilley   770-517-9011 wtilley598@aol.com Acworth 
Wendy Tilley  404-771-9300 wendy.tilley@comcast.net  Acworth 
Chris Woods  770-309-6302 cewoods1268@yahoo.com  Woodstock 

Jane Zinn   770-973-6722 roseflute@bellsouth.net  Marietta/East Cobb 

East 

Linda Bohne  404-274-1492 linda.bohne@mindspring.com  Lawrenceville 
Al & Sara Coleman 678-432-4792 alsara.coleman@att.net    McDonough 

Henry Everett  770-938-3134 dandlioncat@earthlink.net  Tucker/Northlake 
Nancy Miller  770-963-6490 2manyroses@bellsouth.net  Lawrenceville/Mall of Georgia 
Karen Radde  706-548-3372 knradde@bellsouth.net  Athens 

Bobbie Reed   770-979-4237 berdks@mindspring.com Lawrenceville/Five Forks 

Don Schwarz   770-979-4237 berdks@mindspring.com Lawrenceville/Five Forks 

Diane Snyder  770-985-8861 roberthsnyder@msn.com  Lawrenceville 

South 

Cindy Dale   770-631-3885 rosepro@bellsouth.net  Peachtree City 

Linda  Reed  770-632-9907 linwalreed@aol.com Peachtree City 

Walt Reed   770-632-9907 linwalreed@aol.com Peachtree City 

West 

Linda Schuppener  770-489-4865 linda2742@comcast.net Winston/Douglas Co 

Rosarians Emeritus 

Alice Boyd   770-938-8644 budpapa@bellsouth.net Atlanta/Briarcliff 

Jim Kelley   770-671-0493 kelley4506@bellsouth.net Sandy Springs/Dunwoody/Chamblee 

Louise Stafford  770-985-6014 roseylou@earthlink.net Snellville 

 

 

http://www.ars.org/
mailto:berdks@mindspring.com
http://www.deepsouthdistrict.org/
mailto:annadrose@att.net
mailto:nan@nanfrost.com
mailto:tjharpr@aol.com
mailto:stan-l@att.net
mailto:bmccas@aol.com
mailto:tjharpr@aol.com
mailto:bakerds21@aol.com
mailto:duancath@bellsouth.net
mailto:bgillett@comcast.net
mailto:kmostellar@juno.com
mailto:wtilley598@aol.com
mailto:wendy.tilley@comcast.net
mailto:cewoods1268@yahoo.com
mailto:roseflute@bellsouth.net
mailto:linda.bohne@mindspring.com
mailto:alsara.coleman@att.net
mailto:dandlioncat@earthlink.net
mailto:2manyroses@bellsouth.net
mailto:knradde@hughes.net
mailto:berdks@mindspring.com
mailto:berdks@mindspring.com
mailto:roberthsnyder@msn.com
mailto:rosepro@bellsouth.net
mailto:linwalreed@aol.com
mailto:linwalreed@aol.com
mailto:linda2742@comcast.net
mailto:budpapa@bellsouth.net
mailto:kelley4506@bellsouth.net
mailto:roseylou@earthlink.net
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Greater Atlanta Rose Society Officers 

 

Barry McCasland, CR, President 

 404-550-9776, bmccas@aol.com  

Melissa Cobb, VP/Programs 

 404-663-4018, gadawgs1@msn.com  

Emily Landrum , VP/Membership 

 770-948-5691, jlandew@bellsouth.net  

Henry Everett, MR, Treasurer, Hospitality 

 770-938-3134, dandlioncat@earthlink.net 

Peggy Spencer, Secretary 

 404-377-9448, espencers800@gmail.com  

Linda Schuppener, CR, Hospitality 

 770-489-4865, linda2742@comcast.net 

Vicki Tate, Hospitality 

 770-606-9342, vjpenka@msn.com  

Sara Coleman, CR, Rose Show, CR Coordinator 

 678-432-4792, alsara.coleman@att.net  

Bobbie Reed, MR, Newsletter Editor 

 770-979-4237, berdks@mindspring.com 

Alice Boyd, MR Emerita, Newsletter Distribution 

 770-938-8644, budpapa@bellsouth.net 

Lourie Croft , Publicity Committee Chair 

 770-330-0096, lourie_croft@bellsouth.net 

Linda Schuppener, CR, Webmistress 

 770-489-4865, linda2742@comcast.net 

  webmaster@atlantarose.org  

Website:  www.atlantarose.org 

 Visit us on Facebook! 

 

 

 

 
Newsletter  of the Greater Atlanta Rose Society  

 

Bobbie Reed, Editor  

3388 Lennox Court  

Lawrenceville, GA  30044 -5616 

 

 

 

 

 

 

:  The next GARS meeting is on Reminder
Tuesday, August 19 , at 7:00pm at ABG  

The Greater Atlanta Rose Society  is affiliated 

with the American Rose Society.  We meet at the 

Atlanta Botanical Garden, 1345 Piedmont Ave NE, 

Atlanta, on the third Tuesday of most months.  

Membership is open to anyone interested in 

growing roses.  Annual dues are $25 per household.  

Membership benefits include this newsletter; 

meetings with informative speakers and programs; 

opportunities to purchase rose-related products at a 

substantial discount; and conversations with some 

really nice rose-growing people!  Contact any 

officer for more information, or come to a meeting. 
 

Memberships & Renewals:  Mail payment to:  

Henry Everett, GARS Treasurer, 2690 Gleneagles Dr., 

Tucker, GA  30084 

 

While the advice and information in this newsletter are 

believed to be true and accurate, neither the authors nor 

Editor can accept any legal responsibility for any errors 

or omissions that may have been made.  The GARS and 

ARS make no warranty, expressed or implied, with 

respect to the material contained herein. 

mailto:bmccas@aol.com
mailto:ahc733@charter.net
mailto:ahc733@charter.net
mailto:gadawgs1@msn.com
mailto:jlandew@bellsouth.net
mailto:dandlioncat@earthlink.net
mailto:espencers800@gmail.com
mailto:linda2742@comcast.net
mailto:vjpenka@msn.com
mailto:alsara.coleman@att.net
mailto:berdks@mindspring.com
mailto:budpapa@bellsouth.net
mailto:lourie_croft@bellsouth.net
mailto:linda2742@comcast.net
mailto:paul.n.gale@gmail.com
mailto:paul.n.gale@gmail.com
http://www.atlantarose.org/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/119103966495/

